
Unified School District #404 
Riverton School Board Regular Meeting 

Riverton Board of Education Office 
Thursday, August 10, 2017 

 
The regular school board meeting of the Board of Education, Unified School District #404, was held on 
August 10, 2017 at 6:30 P.M. in the Riverton Board of Education Office. 
 
Mr. Tim Wilson called the meeting to order.  Members present:  Mr. Tim Wilson, Mr. Danny Anderson, 
Mr. Tom Wimmer, Mr. Greg Walker, Ms. Amy French and Mr. John Gaines. A six member board. 
 
CONSENT AGENDA 
 
Mr. Danny Anderson moved to approve the following consent agenda: 
 

1. August 10, 2017 school board meeting agenda with the following additions: VI-
A: Resignation: Jeff Davis-Senior Class Sponsor. 
 

2. Regular U.S.D. school board meeting minutes for July 13, 2017.  
 

3. July 31, 2017 Treasurer report by Royce Donaldson, Treasurer, U.S.D #404. 
 

4. July expenses totaling:   $ 1,940,079.20 
 
Mr. Greg Walker seconded; carried unanimously. 
 
CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
 
Mr. Chad Greer and Mr. Michael Wischmeyer with CGA and Mr. Aaron Hight with Crossland 
Construction gave the board a construction update. 
 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
Mr. Chad Harper, High School Principal, reported on enrollment in the High School as well as the 
planned Back to School activities. 
 
Mr. Zach Martin, Middle School Principal, reported on 6th Grade Orientation and enrollment in the 
Middle School. 
 
Mr. Keith Wilson, Elementary Principal, reported on enrollment and the upcoming Elementary Open 
House. 
 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
 
Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent, gave the board an update on the 2017-18 proposed budget. The 
budget hearing will take place on August 21st at 6:30 p.m. in the Board of Education Office. 



Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent, presented the board with a request from Twelveone Racing to use the 
District buses for transportation for the Mother Road Marathon. The racing group will reimburse the 
district on a per mile rate.  The board will seek information from the District’s Insurance Provider and 
discuss the issue again at the August 21st meeting. 

Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent, gave the board information on the replacement of carpet for several 
classrooms in the District.  

Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent, presented the board with a proposal from Coca-Cola for a partnership 
agreement with the District. The board is not interested in the agreement at this time. 

Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent, read a letter from Pat Patterson requesting to speak at the ribbon 
cutting for the Multi-Purpose Activity Center. 

BUS BIDS 
 
The board opened the bids for the 1992 IHC 65 passenger surplus bus.  The following bids were 
received: 
 Rafael Hernandez: $2,750 

 Victoria Ramos:  $1,851 

 Amy Kirk:  $1,500 

Charles McDonald: $835 

 Darrell Cochran: $800 

 Nancy King:  $500 

Mr. Tim Wilson moved to accept the bid from Mr. Hernandez in the amount of $2,750. Mr. John Gaines 
seconded; carried unanimously. 

RESIGNATION 
 
Mr. John Gaines moved to accept the resignation of Jeff Davis as Senior Class Sponsor for the 2017-18 
school year.  Mr. Tom Wimmer seconded; carried unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
Mr. Tim Wilson moved that the board enter executive session to have preliminary discussions 
concerning negotiations with certified staff prior to meeting with the negotiating team members 
pursuant to the exception for employer-employee negotiations under KOMA. The board will return to 
the open meeting in twenty (20) minutes at 8:00 p.m. Ms. Amy French seconded; carried unanimously. 
The board retained Mr. Todd Berry. 
 
The board returned to the open meeting at 8:00 p.m. 
 



 
 
KANSAS READING ROADMAP AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM 
 
Mr. Tom Wimmer moved to approve the following 2017-18 Kanas Reading Roadmap tutors: 

 Program Coordinator: Jennifer Edwards 
 Healthy Choices (1/2): Natasha Sherwood 
 Healthy Choices (1/2): Kyndra Lunderman 
 SRA-V (1/2): Beth Shockley 
 SRA-V (1/2): Tracie Stacy 
 SRA-V (full-time): Brenda Honeycutt 
 ISR (full-time): Lori North 
 ISR (1/2): Robin Harnar 
 ISR (1/2): Shelby Asbill 
 IIR (full-time): Amy Wilson 
 
Mr. Danny Anderson seconded; carried unanimously. 

ADJOURNMENT 
 
Mr. Tim Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 pm.  Mr. John Gaines seconded; carried 
unanimously. 
 
There will be special board meeting on Monday, August 21st at 6:30 p.m. in the Board Of Education 
Office. 
 
The next regularly scheduled board meeting will be Thursday, September 14th at 6:30 p.m. in the Board 
of Education Office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 Tim Wilson    Susie Nowlin 

  Board President    Board Clerk 
 


